             NOVEMBER 10, 2020
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

November 10, 2020 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Brown, Vice Chairman Thomas Collins and Commissioner Michael Plant.  Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson and Andre Sorrentino were excused.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright, Account Clerk Marie Caputo and District Manager Bruce Smith.  
Asst. Chief Dodge, 2nd Deputy Chief Schwier and 3rd Deputy Chief Smith were all in attendance.  Chief Keane was excused.    
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company/Department Incorporation  
· Request the Board approve a motion to open the Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company/Department Incorporation.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to open the Public Hearing regarding the Consent of Fire Company/Department Incorporation.  Motion unanimously carried.
· The Public Hearing on the Incorporation of the Protection Hook & Ladder Company of the Huntington Fire Department under the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law is on the agenda as the Fire Company is seeking the Board of Fire Commissioners Consent for it to Incorporate.

· Is there anyone from the public wishing to be heard to make a statement regarding the Incorporation of the Protection Hook & Ladder Company of the Huntington Fire Department under the Not-For-Profit Corporation Law? 
· There being no comments at this time on this matter, I will ask for a motion to close the Public Hearing.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to close this portion of the Public Hearing.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve a Resolution to Consent to the Incorporation of the Protection Hook & Ladder Company and to authorize the signing of the Consent Form.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved a Resolution to Consent to the Incorporation of the Protection Hook & Ladder Company and to authorize the signing of the Consent Form.  Motion unanimously carried. Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-48)
· The Board of Fire Commissioners will now sign the Consent Form. See attached.
· This session of the Public Hearing is now closed, and we can continue with the regularly scheduled November Board Meeting.

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the October Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the Budget Hearing.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the Special Meeting held immediately after the Budget Hearing.  Motion unanimously caried. 

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the Minutes from the October Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of October and November were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of October and November were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.
Capital Reserve Firemanic Invoice
· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved to pay the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoice.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Mayday Communications in the amount of $2,507.70 for Motorola Minitor V Pagers.  

Deposits received in the months of October & November 2020
· Huntington Manor Fire District in the amount of $300 for the sale of truck cap.

· Centerport Fire District in the amount of $1,520.91 for August & September 2020 shop reimbursements.

· Halesite Fire District in the amount of $953.79 for 3rd quarter fuel reimbursement.

· Halesite Fire District in the amount of $3,956.08 for August 2020 shop reimbursement.

· Halesite Fire District in the amount of $2,640.66 for September 2020 shop reimbursement.

· Town of Huntington interest payment in the amount of $203.62 to be ACH’d into the General Fund on 11/12/2020.

· Cold Spring Harbor Fire District in the amount of $4,759.21 for 3rd quarter fuel reimbursement and September 2020 shop reimbursement.  
Financial Report 
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the November 10, 2020 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Plant seconded by Comm. Collins the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $125,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-48)
Correspondence

· Month End Collateral Statement from M & T Bank for month ending October 30, 2020.
· Invitation to the Suffolk County Fire District’s Meeting to be held on Thursday, November 19th at 7pm at the North Patchogue FD. 
· Letter from the Engine Company regarding the Company Officers elected for 2021.
· Received the 2020 Fall Educational Online Forum Member Questionnaire from PERMA.

· Received an updated Relationship Guide from Stifel, Nicolaus & Company.

· Received the 2020 Annual Member Survey from PERMA.

· A Notice of Hearing from the Town of Huntington stating a Public Hearing is scheduled for November 4th at 7pm to consider adopting the 2020 assessment roll for the Huntington Sewer District.

· Received a letter from the County of Suffolk regarding a Certificate of Insurance for the General Election that will be held on Tuesday, November 3rd here at Headquarters. 

· Email from Fred Buckholtz stating what an outstanding job all the District Employees and Department Members did on Election Day here at Headquarters.
· Notice of Renewal for Storage Tank Liability Insurance.

· Received a letter from Workers Compensation Board about an employee of the Huntington Fire District.

· Letter from the Board of Elections about guidelines for Election Day.

· Letter from Paperless Solutions, Inc. about going paperless.

· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Company regarding the Company Officers elected for 2021.

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $1,500 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $3,000 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  Back to regularly scheduled vacations.  
Training and Certifications:  No Report.
Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  There will be a graveside service for Honorary Chief Mario Vaccaro on Friday.
Employees:  No Report.
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – Vittorio Auto Body completed repairs and painted truck. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  24’ ladder, temporary 20’ extension ladder installed on rack for the time being.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  Looks like we will be duplicating the Chevy 2500 specifications like the 2nd and 3rd Assistant Chiefs currently drive.    

· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report.
· Hose Testing – Completed.  Only two bad lengths of hose were found. 

 Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work:  October billing




October

Halesite


$1,178.27
Centerport   


$     70.00
Cold Spring Harbor                
$   560.00
Eaton’s Neck


$            0
Total 



$1,808.27
Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – Open.

· Windows – No Report. 
· Signage – No Report.
· Lighting Upgrade: No Report.
· Camera System:  No Report.

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  No Report.
· Sealing building – No Report.   
· Meeting Room Roof – More Consulting (SCDPW contract) $226,900.
· Roof Drains – Maccarone Plumbing started roof drains. 

· Masonry – No Report.  
· Annex Cleanup:  No Report.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report.

· Shop:  No Report. 

· Grounds:  No Report.
· Fuel Storage & Dispensing System:  No Report.
· Boiler:  Replaced expansion tank.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Officers Room:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  No Report.
General Topics:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· Federal AFG Grant – No Report.
· NYS SAM Grant (Roof) – Progress.

· FEMA – COVID 19 supply reimbursement paperwork has been submitted.  Hoping for a response soon.
· Tropical Storm Isaias – No Report. 

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report.   
· Plan Reviews:
· FD approval needed – None. 

· Zoning Board Meetings – None.

Communications:

· Pagers – Refurbished low band pagers in – must be programmed.
· Dispatch/Radio System – No Report.
· Computer System – No Report.
· Point to Point – (Boxer Court & HQ) – The Resolution to use town property passed and we have a license agreement that must be signed and notarized.   
· 800 MHz Radios – Progress. 
· Radio Tie Lines – All purchase orders have been issued for the equipment to proceed with fiber optics lines and add equipment to enable us to transmit from the Seminary site.   
New Business:

· Gear Fitting:  Members have been asked to be at Headquarters for their fitting on Monday, November 16th.
· No Parking:  Parking issues lately along Leverich Place due to the new Smoothie Shop and the Brewery.  There were “No Parking” signs at one time on both sides of the road.  I reinstalled two (2) signs on the south side.  Spoke with Smoothie Manager – still may have to contact the TOH for further action.  
· Election Day:  All went well.
· Hydrant Markers:  We will be swapping out and replacing markers starting in Lloyd Neck and working inland.
· Wall Street Road Closure:  The Town of Huntington is allowing Wall Street to close for five (5) weeks during the holiday season.
· Annex:  Suffolk County Police Department
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None.          
· Permissive Referendum Resolution:  None
· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction Requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the purchase of refreshments at a cost not to exceed $1,000 for Department Elections.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the purchase of refreshments for Department Elections at a cost not to exceed $1,000.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $10.47 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of backroom supplies at Southdown Market.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $10.47 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $34.97 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Carvel for standby on 11/3/2020.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $34.97 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $21.98 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of backroom supplies at Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the reimbursement of $21.98 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $193.40 to Southdown Kitchen Pizza for the purpose of refreshments for standby on 11/3/2020.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $193.40 to Southdown Kitchen Pizza.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $101.88 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments for standby on 11/3/2020.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $101.88 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried.  

Chiefs Report

Chief Keane reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Emmanuel Clerveaux, Military Leave, effective 11/18/19.
· John Stevens, Hose Co., New Member, effective 11/10/2020.

· Request from the Hose Co. to approve the membership of John Stevens into the Hose Co.   All paperwork is complete.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the membership of John Stevens into the Hose Co. effective 11/10/2020.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Department Physicals will be held on Monday, November 23rd from 6:30pm – 8pm.
· Burial Service for Honorary Chief Mario Vaccaro will be held on Friday, November 13th at St. Patrick’s Cemetery at 11am.

· Letter from the Engine Company stating the Company Officers for 2021.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Engine Company Officers for 2021.  Motion unanimously carried.  

· Captain Ryan Doyle
· 1st Lieutenant Ben Kitzen

· 2nd Lieutenant John Canino Jr.

· Secretary Andrew Kitzen

· Treasurer Edmund M. Erickson

· Letter from the Hook & Ladder Company stating the Company Officers for 2021.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Hook & Ladder Company Officers for 2021.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Captain Matthew Mohlenhoff
· 1st Lieutenant Connor Riggs

· 2nd Lieutenant Matthew Kennaugh

· Secretary John Mohlenhoff

· Treasurer Fred Buckholtz

· Discussion with the Board of Fire Commissioners about Department Elections and Uniform Inspection which is scheduled for December 3rd.  After a discussion, the Board agreed to bypass the Uniform Inspection this year due to COVID 19.  The Chiefs office will be working on a plan to have the Election in a safe environment for all members.  Abiding by all guidelines.  Absentee ballots will be available.  
Assistant Chief Dodge reported on the following:  
· No Report.  

2nd Deputy Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· Submitting certificates of completion for the following members that completed the Workplace Violence, Sexual Harassment and Blood Bourne Pathogens online training courses:  William Martin Jr., Marc Zysman, Blayne Gelbman, Vincent Scudieri Sr., Vincent Scudieri Jr., Ben Kitzen, Adam Smitman, Justin Bodnar, Louis Hunter, Paul Biersack, Gerry Brogan & Fred Uvena.  All certificates will be filed in District personnel files.

· Submitting certificate of completion for Incident Safety Officer training for the following member:  Matthew Mohlenhoff

3rd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following: 
· Funeral Services for Commissioners.  Memo sent to the Chiefs office on 1/30/2020.  Hold for discussion at December Board meeting.   
New Business
· November Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 24th at 7pm.  Suit jacket fitting for Commissioners with All American Awards will be held prior to the meeting at 6:30pm.
· Audience Overview for the Website:  344 Users and 334 New Users viewed 1,338 pages of the website in October.

· Request the Board approve the renewal application for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2021 at a cost of $12,184 to ACE American Insurance Company.  65 members will be eligible in 2021 for the Cancer Policy coverage.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the renewal application for Cancer coverage through ACE American Insurance Company.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Submitted the Annual Roster of Firefighters for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2021 to Homeland Security and Emergency Services that is due by December 1st.  

· Submitted the Volunteer Firefighter Enhanced Cancer Disability Benefits Program Attestation/Proof of Benefits form for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2021 to Homeland Security and Emergency Services that is due by December 1st.

· Submitted the Fire District, Department or Company Annual Claims Report for the Cancer Policy for calendar year 2020 to Homeland Security and Emergency Services that is due by December 1st.  One (1) claim was filed in calendar year 2020.
· Karla Wright, Secretary sent a letter to Jason Sandvik and Bruce Smith outlining the members that are entitled to the additional 15 points under LOSAP regarding the lockdown from March 15, 2020 through June 15, 2020 because of COVID19.  A separate column was added to the point sheets reflecting COVID so members can see that they received their entitlement.  
· All Commissioners and Treasurer received the 3rd quarter 2020 Financial Report.  Original filed in District office. 

· Treasurer Fred Buckholtz submitted the report for the 2021 Budget online to the NYS Office of the Comptroller, and a copy of the email receipt is on file in the District office. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of refreshments at R & S Meats at a cost of $210.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the purchase of refreshments at R & S Meats.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Notice of change in the date of the December Workshop Meeting.  Date changed to Monday, December 21st at noon.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the change in date for the December Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $135,109 to the New York State Employees Retirement System for the 2021 Retirement Annual invoice to be ACH’d on December 15th from the General Fund.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $135,109 to the New York State Employees Retirement System for the 2021 contribution.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve a Resolution updating the Records Retention Policy for the Huntington Fire District pursuant to Article 57-A.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved a Resolution updating the Records Retention Policy.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-50)
· Request the Board approve to renew the Workers Compensation Policy with PERMA for calendar year 2021 at a cost not to exceed $65,000.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved to renew the Workers Compensation Policy with PERMA.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve for PERMA to do an analysis on the cost comparison for a two (2) year contract for 2021 & 2022.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved for PERMA to do an analysis on the cost for a two (2) year contract.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve a Resolution to accept a member residing within district/area protected (Town Law 176-B).  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved a Resolution to accept a member residing with district/are protected (Town Law 176-B).  New member is John Stevens into the Hose Company.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2020-51)
Old Business:
· Oakwood Road property involving the Cemetery – No Report.
· Pavilion:   No Report.
· Funeral Services for Commissioners – memo sent to the Chiefs office on 1/30/2020.  To be discussed at December Board Meeting.
· Resent letter to Supervisor Chad Lupinacci’s office on 9/11/2020.  Original letter sent to Supervisor Lupinacci on 1/29/2020 about District’s being invoiced for the transportation of an injured firefighter to Huntington Hospital via ambulance.  No response to date from Supervisor Lupinacci’s office.  
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Collins and seconded by Comm. Plant the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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